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TROY NY UOL Chapter  
Souper-Bowl Sunday  February 3, 2019 

Submitted by Patricia Walton 
 

The Troy NY UOL chapter had its second annual Souper-Bowl Sunday on 

February 3, 2019.  Our Spiritual Advisor Father Vasyl Dovgan encouraged all 

parishioners to eat several bowls of soup and take containers home with them.  

The UOL provided 6 different types of soup and all had fun trying the differ-

ent varieties.  Donations were given for St Andrewôs Society and the parish 

generously donated $380.00. 

Let everyone know about your chapter events. 

Submit your article to the UOL Bulletin.  

Let us know about your Souper Bowl Sunday, 

Holiday and Lenten  chapter activities. 

Just think you and your chapter could be on the cover of the 

UOL Bulletin.   

It is easy to submit articles just email your article and pictures to 

nsufler@aol.com 

St. Vladimir Junior UOL Philadelphia PA 
Submitted by Natalie Swan 

 

Hope everyone had a blessed holiday season and is surviving the cold weath-

er! Recently, the Jr. UOL has been very busy. Our main winter event is the 

Souper Bowl. At this fundraiser, the juniors are responsible for bringing in a 

variety of soups to sell. All proceeds benefit St. Andrewôs Ukrainian Orthodox 

Society for soup kitchens in Ukraine. This year, we raised over $600!  As for 

upcoming events, our annual Jr. UOL spring lock-in is quickly approaching 

and we canôt wait!  Once the Pascha season is among us, the juniors will be 

assembling baskets for the shut-ins of our parish. Also, during the Lenten sea-

son, a Lenten Retreat will be held on April 13th in Bethlehem, PA.  At this 

event, speakers come and inform the youth of our church about the Orthodox 

faith, and take us on a spiritual journey.  

 

Lastly, I, Natalie Swan, along with the help of our Jr. Chapter, will be collect-

ing arts and crafts supplies to donate to orphanages in Ukraine as a part of my 

8th grade service project. The collection dates are March 17 through April 21. 

More details will be included in an upcoming church bulletin. In conclusion, 

the juniors have been actively working on many projects, and are excited 

about our upcoming events. 
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St. Vladimir Philadelphia Pa 
Submitted by Natalie Bilynsky 

 

Our chapter has been focusing on plans for the Convention in 2020.  For the 

last year all of our chapter meetings have been joint Convention planning and 

chapter meetings.  It has been a fantastic bonding time for all of our members.   

In addition to our Convention planning we have continued to host all of our 

typical projects.  In September we always schedule a pot luck dinner and plan 

our schedule for the year.  

The fall and winter are usually busy for us, but this year with the 2020 Con-

vention coming so very soon  we spent some of our winter months fundraising 

for the convention rather than hibernating.   

Our fall season starts with Thanksgiving.  Pani Laura Naumenko initiated the 

project several years ago and it has grown.  We have a lovely Thanksgiving 

dinner and all of the profits from the meal go to assist an individual or group 

in need.  This year all of the funds were donated to Pani Debbie Harvey.   

For the last few years we have enjoyed the beautiful Christmas decorations in 

Philadelphia.    We saw the Macyôs light show and walked through the Dick-

ens display. We braved the cold and walked several blocks to the Comcast 

holiday spectacular.  A new decoration this year was a Grinch snowglobe, 

which we enjoyed as a group.   

Later that week we celebrated our sixth Family Fun night.  This year we spent 

some time enjoying each otherôs company with a family game night.  We had 

several games going at once ï but the highlight was a chapter challenge round 

robin  where Fr. Taras challenged all of us.    The night is a wonderful time for 

both young and old to be young for an evening. 

As part of our Convention fundraising we went caroling and visited several 

homes in the Philadelphia area. On the feast of the Nativity our chapter mem-

bers and choir members sang at our parish reception.  Later that week we vis-

ited ten homes and had a lovely time visiting with parishioners and caroling.   

(continued on page 4) 

Glory to Jesus Christ! Slava Isusu Khrystu! 

 

Great Lent has arrived or is arriving depending on when you read this article. 

How you utilize this time to make yourself and your family spiritually strong-

er is in your hands; though we would like to help. There are several Lenten 

Retreats for you to be able to partake in this Great Lent.  There will be Re-

treats hosted by our Dover, Florida Parish, Youngstown and Western PA Re-

gion, Troy, New York and Bethlehem, PA. All of them, Pan-Orthodox. These 

retreats provide an additional opportunity to pause, pray and to truly focus on 

the important things within oneôs self and family. In addition, we are also of-

fering you the opportunity to join a group in ñPraying our Way Together 

Through Great Lentò with daily readings from the Psalter.  All these opportu-

nities are discussed in the Bulletin or can be seen on our site, 

UOLOFUSA.ORG. 

 

With respect to Prayer life, I believe The Church has a fundamental issue 

which we need to take on in various ways and at several levels.  What follows 

is a summary to a large extent of what I shared with the Metropolitan Council 

at our most recent meeting on 2-15-19. 

 

Young people are increasingly disaffected and disengaged from the life of the 

Church.  We all know it as we watch it. Yes, there are exceptions, but they are 

the exceptions. Young people are increasingly seeking answers outside our 

Church -whether it be the so called ñMega Churchesò or worse yet not seeking 

answers at all, but rather relaxation through meditation ---they now have hun-

dreds of applications (apps) available on the phone to assist in meditation, re-

laxation or mindfulness.  This is regardless of whether our Young people were 

participants in the UOL, Sunday School or other cultural programs. These 

apps now even exist for children to relax in order to assist parents as another 

form of activity or distraction. 

 

At our past convention when engaging our Juniors in discussing some of the 

challenges they are facing, I have a vivid recollection of a young girl upset 

that she did not know what many of our prayers meant or even how properly 

to pray. It brought several of us to tears. I also know many young adults that 

listen to the aforementioned apps in order to ease their anxiety. Some of the 

companies that started these apps are now worth billions in fulfilling a need 

that exists.  Unlike some others, I do not place the blame on the apps or even 

the Mega Churches, I place the failure at our feet and creating the large open-

ing or a need for them to exist in the first place. I face the same challenges 

with my children and feel as though I have failed them-but I canôt give up nor 

should any of us. 

 

It seems to me we are failing, for lack of a better word, to make our Faith 

more transportable outside the walls of the Church structure. I think the family 

unit needs help. Whether it be: relating to the challenges of today effectively 

to Godôs teachings; educating our laity in prayer so that our minds are actively 

engaged, and our hearts find the serenity they seek inside and outside of 

Church; or simply not making our Faith only about attending Divine Liturgy 

on Sundays. We need to begin a process to fix this as a Church, and not simp-

ly ñkick itò down the road for someone else to address or simply to just accept 

that we live in the secular society we do today.  These are fundamental issues 

beyond any organizational strategic plan. There are only so many expenses 

that our parishes or our Church can reduce -and no real change to facilitate 

growth through our Faith is simply a self-fulfilling prophecy. 

 

Writing about the problem is very easy, finding the answer is another issue. I 

am getting older and am worried about my children and worry about the years 

to come and the active presence of God in their lives to guide them and to pro-

vide them the hope, peace, healing and forgiveness we all need. I want other 

parents to be smarter than me-I see many of them making the same mistakes, 

but I continue to believe Faith is the greatest gift we can provide our children. 

Difficult issues are many times not easy to address -it can be sloppy, ineffi-

cient, hard work to build substance and for ideas to become actionable and 

sustainable around a topic that is difficult to even discuss; however, I see no 

option. Thank you. 

 

One ordination in January, Deacon Valentine Olynyk. Axios! Axios! Axios! 

The Ukrainian Orthodox League sends our prayers and warmest wishes to you 

as you continue your journey.  

Yours in Christ, 

John Holowko 


